
September 26, 2018  
 
A general meeting of the Sewer Authority of the Borough of Minersville was held 
Wednesday, September26, 2018 in Council Chambers, North Delaware Avenue and 
East Carbon Street. Chairman Thomas Eltringham opened the meeting with the flag 
ceremony at 7:00PM.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
The following members attended the September meeting- Jeremy Olenick, Santino 
Angelo, Thomas Eltringham, Albert Bobinas, Authority Engineer, Don Cuff, 
Councilmen Steven Darosh and Robert Umbenhen and Sewer Plant Manager, Ray 
Sukeena. 
 
MINUTES 
 
Mr. Olenick made a motion to approve the August 2018 minutes. Mr. Angelo 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
Mr. Angelo made a motion to approve the July Financial Report.  Mr. Bobinas 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
Mr. Angelo made a motion to approve the August Financial Report.  Mr. Bobinas 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
 
Don Cuff reported that Sewer Specialties was delayed but should be in the Borough 
next week.  The impact of the summer storms will add an additional week to their 
original work order, increasing the price an additional $10,000.  This cleaning needs 
to be done immediately. 
Don Cuff reported that the Borough Council has instructed Street Workers to assist 
in identifying drainage areas. 
 
 
SEWER OPERATOR’S REPORT 
 
 
Ray Sukeena presented a written report.  Mr. Sukeena reported that the grit 
collector is up and running. 
Mr. Sukeena reported that National Soil Products requested the plant take their 
wastewater.  After consulting with Don Cuff, it was decided to deny the request due 
to the amount of ammonia in their water. 
Mr. Sukeena reported that there was a sewage backup at Myrtle May’s Restaurant.  
The owner called Roto Rooter, who thought the damage was in the street.  Workers 
originally agreed the blockage was in the street, but after working they found 
damage to the pipe in the parking lot, thus it is the owners’ expense.  Mr. Eltringham 
suggested looking up the permit for the owner having the lot surfaced.  Mr.  
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Sukeena feels the owner will want reimbursement for Roto Rooter as well as his lot 
repaired.  Mr. Bobinas suggested sending a bill for our services, perhaps at half the 
cost, to show our good faith.  Mr. Eltringham suggested Mr. Sukeena have Mr. 
Mahalchick contact Myrtle May’s owner. 
 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
There was no Unfinished Business to discuss. 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
A sympathy card was sent to the family of long time borough secretary, Lucy Ciotti, 
on the occasion of her passing. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no New Business to discuss. 
 
 
Mr. Angelo made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Bobinas seconded the motion.   
    
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Gloria Capik, Secretary 


